

April Meeting Highlights


Twenty-one Waterways members and guests gathered at Chartiers Country Club for the April 14th meeting.  Lonnie welcomed new members Bill Pegher of Canal Barge Company and Bob Boyde of Kirby Inland Marine.
Coast Guard News


Lt. Mike Anderson discussed several items:

· CDR Briggs was unable to attend the meeting due to his participation in a MTSA Working Group.
· Area security plans remain in stage 2 awaiting approval.  Once the Coast Guard received approved plans, stage 3 will commence with site visits to facilities.  The implementation date remains at July 1, 2004.

· Mike introduced Dustin Stoner of the Coast Guard.  Dustin works directly with Mike Evanish and David Morgan.

· The 2nd Annual Industry Day held at 911th Air Force Reserve Base Club was very successful.  Mike thanked everyone for their participation.

· The Coast Guard offices are currently under renovation that when concluded will double the size of the office.  An Open House is scheduled for the end of May.

Army Corps of Engineers

Rich Lockwood presented the attached report to the membership.  (See Attachment 1)


Bill Karaffa presented the attached presentation.  The Charleroi Locks Independent Study Value Engineering Study Results were reviewed and the membership notified that no modification will occur from the original plan.  Bill went on to discuss the current timeline for the Lower Mon Project.  Due to constrained levels of funding, the current completion date is in 2019.  If efficient funding levels, as established when the project was developed, were received, the Corp could potentially get back onto original schedule with a completion date of 2010.  Images from Lock 2 demolition highlighted the major deterioration of the lock.  The conditions highlighted in the images are considered to be the best case scenario for Elizabeth Lock/Dam 3.

The membership asked several questions regarding the large amount of slippage/savings that are deducted from the approved funds. (See attachment 2)
National Weather Service


Theresa Rossi presented the attached weather report. 

(See Attachment 1)
Port of Pittsburgh Commission 

Mary Ann Bucci reported that Governor Rendell will be presenting the Economic Stimulus Package at Station Square next Monday.  A handout covering the package was distributed to the membership.  If you wish to obtain this information, please contact Mary Ann.


The Army Corp along with local associations is planning a renaming ceremony for the Allegheny Lock 3 on May 7 and the Braddock Dam dedication on May 27.  Invitations are forthcoming. 


The Economic Importance Study is scheduled to be available shortly.  

Navigation Committee Report

Dick Ehringer reported that the committee reviewed a proposal for the painting of the Fort Duquesne Highway Bridge that included installation of netting.  It was determined that companies would be unable to navigate through that area and the request for the netting height will be changed to give more vertical clearance. 

Legislative Committee Report


Mark Devinney thanked the Army Corp for the presentation on the Lower Mon Project.  He also notified the group that the Pittsburgh Maritime Club was conducting a tour of Lock 4 on April 22nd.


Mark notified the group that the Army Corp of Engineers, in an effort to reduce staff levels, will be offering early retirement.  The reduction is being driven by a Headquarter budget reduction.

Other Meeting Comments


Lonnie Todd announced that the annual joint meeting with RTOA will be held on Wednesday, June 16th at the 911th Army Air Force Reserve Base Pavilion.  Look for finalized details in the May Newsletter.

Look for details regarding the following seminars will be scheduled this year: Man Overboard in July and Barge Breakaway (Management Course) in September.

Lonnie also thanked the Army Corps of Engineers for listening to industry concerns regarding the Charleroi Locks Independent Study Value Engineering Study and commended the Corp for their decision to maintain the original proposal.  He also thanked all the companies that wrote letters to the Corp expressing their concern regarding the study.  It is vital that area companies maintain a strong vocal presence to insure quality and safety of the waterways.
May Membership Meeting
The next membership meeting is scheduled for May 12th at the Chartiers Country Club.    Registration will begin at 11:45 a.m. with lunch being served promptly at Noon.  Please call, email or fax the response form below by May 7, 2004 if you plan on attending the luncheon meeting. 
Waterways Association of Pittsburgh

Meeting Response Form

Membership Meeting

Chartiers Country Club
601 Baldwin Road, Pittsburgh, PA
May 12, 2004 at 11:45 a.m.

Luncheon:

  


Cost:
$20/per person

Seasonal Fresh Fruit Cup

Roasted Sirloin of Beef
 
Baked Stuffed Potato
  
Chocolate Cake

Assorted rolls w/butter
_____
YES, I will be attending  
_____
No, I will not be attending

**Special Dietary Requirements:________________________________
NAME:
_____________________________________________________



(Please print)

COMPANY:
_________________________________________________

Please respond by Friday, May 7th to:
Cheryll Cranmer

Phone:  
(724) 285-8347

Fax:

(724) 285-4999

Email:
wapgh@zoominternet.net
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